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Grand Knight Virgil Smith 293-0739 
 Virgil.smith79@yahoo.com  

Chaplain Fr. Rudy Alumam 826-0760 
 ralumam@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chancellor Christopher Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokin@ca.rr.com 
Warden James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
 James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 
 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 527-5709 
  oliverexe@aol.com 

Outside Guard George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com 

1Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

2 year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 

 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3Year Trustee Bobby Velasques PGK, PFN, PDD, DM* 761-5731 
 dsafe88@gmail.com 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF (949)922-3704 
 Dan.delvillar@kofc.org  

District Deputy Bill Davey DD#112  
  

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    

 



 

 

 
 

Jessie Torres PGK      Compton Taylor PGK 
 

Gilbert Montoya (heart problems)      George Limar     

Charlos Chavez PGK      Al Castellano (cancer) 

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week) 
 

Ana Maria Kulassia, Tom (stroke), Dodi Gillman, Darlene Minnie, 

Keith & Linda Alber, Donna Just, Sister Rita - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Lumas Gougis, Myrna Legeaux, 

Aurelia Hains, Shryl Pringle, Mooneen Taylor, Gary Woods,  Milli & Sylven Laurant, 

 Vernon Woods, Byron Hithe - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Sally Gamble (cancer) – Henry Negrete’s Daughter 

Gilbert Negrete – Henry Negrete’s Son      Verna – Gene St. Amant’s Wife 

      Jerry McGregar & Stella Ramirez (brain cancer) – Bob Escobar’s Friend’s  

Diane Mercer – Mike Mercer’s Daughter      Home Bound of St. Irenaeus 

Esther M. Lona – Ron Lona’s Mother      Karen Gilles (cancer) 

Michaelene – George Kubeck’s Wife      Lee Briskorn – Curt Briskorn’s Father 

John Carter – Don Gargiulo PGK’s Friend      Rose –Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife 

Glen Carl – Mike Morris’ Brother-in-Law      Cyndy – Ray Richmond’s Daughter       

Bob del Villar – Dan del Villar Insurance Advisor’s Brother 

Jime & Mimi DeRosa’s Grandson – Jim & Anita Bowler’s Friend’s 

Kay – Ken Peterson PGK’s Wife 

 

 

 

 

 

    Sick & Distressed 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of 

our various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org 

 Click on: Newsletter 



 

Brother Knights, 

 

 We are fast approaching the Lenten Season. Soon we will be cooking breakfast on “FAT 

TUESDAY” for the St. Irenaeus School children and facility on the morning of February the 28th. 

Plan on keeping that date open so that you may be able to give a hand with the breakfast. 

 

 On Friday February 10th at 5:30pm we will cook Dinner at the Brother’s of St. Patrick for 

the Boy Scout’s. Please plan on giving back a little to the Boy Scouts that help us when we need the 

help. 

 

 We are currently putting together a plan for the Hawaiian Vacation Raffle. It will be paired 

with the Fish Fry’s on Fridays during Lent. There will be weekly drawings every Fish Fry Friday to 

help us get more parishioners to the dinners and buy raffle tickets.  There is lots to do, so we will 

need your help on the Friday’s in question. This is very important to our council it is our main fund 

raiser during the year. We will have more information at the February 8th business meeting, see you 

there. Remember we will have Divine Mercy at 7:15pm before our business meeting. 

 
   

Viva Jesus!  

 

Virgil Smith GK 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council write-off  
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

 



 

          
       

 

Written Just For You 

 
 The best love letter ever written is found in John 3:16. For God so loved the world that He 

gave His only begotten Son that whosoever believes in Him should not perish but have everlasting 

life. 

 

 The best place to find out about Gods love is in the Bible. The more you read the better you 

will understand the author and the awesome love He had for us all. 

 

  The more we understand Gods love for us the more love we will show to others. 1 John 4:7 

Beloved let us love one another, for love is of God and everyone who loves is born of God and knows 

God. 1 John 4:16 we have known and believed the love that God has for us. God is love and he who 

abides in love abides in God and God in him. 1 John 3:1 Behold what manner of love the Father has 

bestowed on us that we should be called children of God. I Corinthians 13:17 this love “bears all 

things, believes all things, hopes all things, endures all things.”  

                              

Can we ever achieve that kind of love? Romans 5:5 Gods love has been poured out in our 

hearts by the Holy Spirit. I Corinthians 13:13 and now abide faith, hope, and love, these three but 

the greatest of these is love. 

 

Love is an attitude, love is a prayer, 

For someone in sorrow, a heart in despair, 

Love is goodwill for the gain of another, 

Love suffers long with the fault of a brother—Anon 
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Brother Knights, 

 

 Greeting of Happy Valentine’s Day to all and your love ones.  

 

 “Ladies Night Out”, a night out with our loved one to celebrate Valentine’s Day.  It will be 

held at the Pirates Dinner Theater, 7600 Beach Blvd., Buena Park, on Sunday, February 12 at 3:30 

pm. Many thanks to our Brother George Del Hierro for organizing this event.  

 

 On February 10 (Friday) from 5:30 pm, we will serve and prepare dinner for the BSA Youth 

Faith Weekend at the Brothers of St. Patrick in Westminster. Please come and help the Boy Scouts. 

 

 February 13 is the monthly adoration at the church. What a way to start Lent by spending an 

hour with Our Lord in silence. 

 

 Again we are asked to serve the students at St. Irenaeus breakfast on February 28, Tuesday. 

We will be serving pancake, eggs and sausage. Please help and show how the Knights support our 

school. 

  

 Ash Wednesday, start of Lenten Season is March 1. This is also the start of our Lenten Fish 

Fry’s starting on March 3rd then on the 10th, 17th, 31st and April 7. This is also our main 

fundraising event of the year, where we will be selling raffle tickets for a Hawaiian Maui Vacation 

donated by our Brother Ken Peterson. Every member will receive a book of 6 tickets for $50.00. 

Please sell at least 1 book ($10.00 per ticket). We will be drawing the raffle tickets every week 

during the Fish Fry Dinner for some prizes. Drawing for the Maui vacation will be on the April 7th 

Fish Fry Dinner. 

 

 As you can see we have a very busy February, with the help and support of all our Brother 

Knights, this month will be a breeze.  
 

God Bless Us All, 

Deputy Grand Knight & Program Director 

 

 



 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 Thank you to all the members who have paid their annual dues. If, by the end of January, 

you haven’t gotten your payments to me, I will send out Second Notices. If you are having difficulty 

paying your dues, please contact me so we can work out some arrangements for payment. My phone 

number is in the front of this bulletin, or you can email me with your information. If your payments 

have not been received by March 1, 2013, you will not be able to participate in any Knights of 

Columbus functions until payment has been made. Thank you, also, to those of you who returned 

your fraternal survey forms. 
 

 I just want to remind everyone that we have several events planned for this year and we need 

all of you to help out when you can. I hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 
 

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS 
 

Robert Sgobba 2/3 Roland Tremblay 2/7 Bryan Ashton 2/9 

Joseph Bogdanovich 2/10 Edward Martinez 2/11 Frank Reis 2/11 

Lloyd Ferry 2/12 Jovito Galaura 2/15 John Muellerleile 2/17 

Paul Angers 2/18 William Bassett 2/18 Donald Gargiulo PGK 2/19 

James Chavez 2/21 GTreg Prevost 2/26 Ralph Rodriguez 2/29 
 

Peace and all good 

 
Mike Morris 

Financial Secretary 

fs@kofc8599.org 

 

 

Coming 


Large Luxury Fully Equipped 2 Bedroom Condo 

 

This will be our main fund raiser for the year, and we will need the funds raised to 

have money to support our Council activities 
 

[ Each member is requested to purchase or sell at least one 6 ticket book,  

the cost being $10 per ticket or $50 per book ] 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



 

 

 
 

 
  

 
 

1st OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

8th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building – Divine Mercy 7:15pm 7:30pm 

10th BOY SCOUT DINNER at Bro. of St. Patrick [we cook] 5:30pm 

12th “LINCOLN’S BIRTHDAY” 

12th LADIES NIGHT DINNER/SHOW  3:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

14th “VALENTINE’S DAY” 

14th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

20th “PRESIDENT’S DAY” 

22nd “WASHINGTON’S BIRTHDAY” 

23rd CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

25th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

28th PANCAKE BREAKFAST [for St. I School] 6:00am 
 

 

1st “ASH WEDNESDAY” 

1st OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

3rd FISH FRY 5:00pm 

8th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building – Divine Mercy 7:15pm 7:30pm 

10th FISH FRY 5:00pm 

12th DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME STARTS 

13th ADORATION 

14th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

17th “ST. PATRICK’S DAY” 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

17th FISH FRY 5:00pm 

23rd CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

25th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

31st FISH FRY 5:00pm 



 

 

                                  

                   
                               
 
 

                                            DEAD SEA: NOT FOR ME 
 

 Father Aaron of St. Irenaeus spoke to us in a recent homily about the "Dead Sea Analogy." 

He explained that the Jordan River in the Holy Land pours fresh water into the Dead Sea 

continuously. It stays there and goes nowhere. Thus the Dead Sea takes and takes but gives nothing. 

The analogy for us is that God constantly pours His graces into us. If we don't share that grace and 

love with others to spread the Light of Christ to the world, we are like the Dead Sea. If even one 

person sees the Light of Christ in us, we have done our job.  

 

 As we prepare for Lent (starts March 1), let us ask the Holy Spirit how God wants us to 

share. Brother Knight George E. Schulhoff developed the Novena to the Holy Spirit and started the 

Apostles of the Holy Spirit in Ohio while serving as the Chancellor of his local K of C council. 

Search "Apostles of the Holy Spirit" on the web (it is located in Cincinnati, Ohio) and print out the 

Novena to the Holy Spirit. You can also search its History. The Novena takes only a few minutes 

each day for 7 days. Several other knights and myself have been doing it for years. Brother Ray 

Richmond introduced it to me. The rewards and graces of the Novena are astounding! The 

sacraments and Sacred Scripture take on a whole new meaning. The Holy Spirit strengthens us 

(fortitude) and guides us (counsel, understanding, knowledge) and consoles us (piety, fear of the 

Lord) to finally reach wisdom. These are promises of the Holy Spirit, and believe me He delivers! 

 

 Whatever path you take during Lent, it is simply amazing the joy and happiness that come 

from the Holy Spirit! I pray that this month preparing for Lent is special for you and your families. 

God rewards our simple efforts to unite us with Him! 
  

Yours in Christ 

 

 

 

Frank J. Faecke, Recorder 
 

 
 
 
 
 

These Are The 

Seminarian’s Your Council Supports 

Tony Park & Aristotle Quan 
We Support Them Financially As Well As In Our Prayer’s 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Greetings gentlemen, 

 

 We are five new members away from reaching our Star Council goal this Columbian year.  

With this goal in mind, please continue to reach out to friends and family.  As we all know, most of 

us would have joined the Knights much earlier had we only been invited earlier.   

 

 In the coming months, we have some important degree ceremonies, including a Third 

Degree ceremony scheduled at Saint Pius V in February.  More information on the upcoming 

degrees will follow.  Please let me know if you will be participating in any degree ceremonies this 

year.  My number is (714) 650-0483.   

 

Walter Munoz 

Membership Director 

waltmunoz@gmail.com 

(714) 650-0483 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bill Serb III PGK     Donald Durensky     Leo Griego     Bob Escobar     Kevin Connell 

Kenneth Peterson PGK     Don Chavez     William Torrescano     Manny Perez     Louis Bloch 

Donald Gargiulo PGK     Walter Munoz     Jerome Costa     John Oliver     Virgil Smith GK 

Tom Nagle PGK     Bob Marsh     Leo Fernandez     Henry Negrete     Jorge Rodriguez     Mark Mooney 

Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM     Curt Briskorn     Rolly Arenz     Dr. Modesto Paredez Jr. 

Loreto Aldama     Inan Herrmann     Paulo Morales     Frank Reis     Wayne Diulio     Horacio Castro 

George Del Hierro     Lloyd Ferry     Fred Navarro     Michal Mercer     Rick Tkach     Robert McBirney 
 

 

mailto:waltmunoz@gmail.com


 

 

  
 

 

 
Dear Brother Knight’s 

 
 The election are over and it looks like Prolife has had a number of wins.  It's my hope this will mark 

the being of the end of the darkest days in American history.  The battle for life is not over and in some ways 

has just begins.  One issue will be the defunding of Planned Parenthood.  Defunding Planned Parenthood 

will not be easy.  There are many who think they do a lot of good works and just don't think abortion is that 

bad.  They'll refer to the unborn child as a burden and not as a blessing.  Why should a woman be burdened 

with a child she didn't want and doesn't want, abortion takes care of that problem.  Which would be OK if 

you over- look the fact it's a person you're talking about and it's his or her life you are going to take.  They'll 

never refer to that child as a person. The fact is Planned Parenthood sold these children’s body parts for a 

profit (first you had to kill them) and knowingly broke a number laws in doing it.  

 

 Planned Parenthood will never be charged with breaking any laws or pay any fines.  The man who 

does the investigation is then in more trouble than Planned Parenthood. This could happen to anyone who 

tries to defund them.  The battle for life goes on and the need to pray for life doesn't end. 

   

 On Monday after 8:30 Mass There is a rosary for Life. Please join us.   

 
 

Sincerely Yours 

 

 

 

Thomas Nagle PGK                  

Pro-Life Chairman

 

 

January Meeting 

                         $10.00 

                     Brian Swartz 

 

February Meeting = $20.00 
 

 

 



 

 
 SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

         
         “Your Shield For Life” 

 

     

 

               Ask Eligible Men to Join  

 

 

 Today, I want to address the growth of the Order. Membership growth is the fuel that keeps this great 

fraternal engine running. All of our charitable works at the council, state, national and international level are 

thanks to our hard-working members. And more members equals more charity.  

 We know that the membership blitz is a tried and true way for councils to get more men to join. We 

see these pushes often in March, in celebration of Founder’s Day, and again in October. These drives are 

successful because brother Knights have increased visibility speaking or presenting during and after Masses 

and at special events. We must remember that we have a duty to ask each and every Catholic gentleman to join 

our ranks for the good of the Church, the community and the Order.  

 During the rest of the year, we often “forget” to ask men to join and to bring their families into the 

Knights of Columbus family. You probably know an eligible Catholic man you could ask today. What if the 

only reason he hasn’t joined is because no one has asked him yet?  

 When telling a prospect about the strengths of the Order, don’t forget our greatest fraternal benefit: 

our insurance program. This is often a “selling point” to a potential member who is on the fence. Many 

members become Knights simply to be able to buy coverage to protect their family. Soon after, they realize the 

good our charitable works do for their community, and they are proud to be members.  

 As your professional Knights of Columbus insurance agent, I look forward to helping us grow in 

fraternity in any way that I can.  

Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF, MDRT 

 

 

 

Council Field Agent 

(949) 922-3704 

Dan.delvillar@kofc.org 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales 



 

 

 

  

                                            
 

 

 

 

Program Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562) 225-0331(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

   Phone Committee Chairman Walt Munoz 650-0483 

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562) 225-0331(C) 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562)225-0331(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


